
 
 

RESPONSE TO PUBLIC QUESTIONS 
ORDINARY MEETING OF COUNCIL  DATE 19 February 2020 
 
Public Question Time 
 
 
Question from Virgil Hesse 
Why is the door locked for access the public area above the Beachcomber Café (St Kilda 
Sea Baths)? 
Response 
 
It’s important to note that City of Port Phillip do not manage the Sea Baths complex, 
Department of Environment, Land, Water & Planning (DELWP) are the land manager of this 
site. As such we have forwarded your query to Richard Davey at DELWP via email.  Please 
note as Council has taken the question on notice Ms Pamela Djurdjic Coordinator of 
Council’s Planning Compliance unit will ask that DEWLP also provide her with an updated 
response in the matter.  
 
All further inquiries pertaining to the land management and leasing operations of the St Kilda 
Sea Baths complex should be forwarded directly to DELWP for review, consideration and 
response. Please contact Dan Dyson or Richard Davey direct via email.  
 
If you wish to discuss the above matter further, you are welcome to contact Pamela Djurdjic. 

 
*Please note: answers to any questions in Public Question Time which were answered at the meeting 
are included in the minutes of that meeting. 


